
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 9 APRIL 2010
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.31/10
TREASURY TANSACTIONS 2009/10

The Treasury & Insurance Manager submitted report RD.75/09 that provided the regular quarterly report on Treasury Transactions including the requirements of the Prudential Code, as required under the Financial Procedure Rules.  The report had been received by the Executive on 15 February 2010.

The Treasury & Insurance Manager outlined the treasury transactions which had taken place in the period 1 October 2009 to 31 December 2009, together with the reporting process.  That process also afforded the opportunity to refer to any other issues that had arisen since the end of the last quarter.  Investments and other transactions had continued to be made in line with Council policy.  However, investment yields remained at low levels and there were few signs that investment rates would be likely to rise in the near future, but that aspect of the Council’s budget would remain under close scrutiny.

The Treasury & Insurance Manager advised that the Council’s Treasury Management Strategy Statement for 2010/11, that incorporated the Investment Strategy and the Minimum Revenue Provision Strategy, had recently been approved by Council.  The Strategy Statement had been informed in part by the latest editions of both the CIPFA Code on Treasury management and the Prudential Code on capital finance as well as draft guidance on investments recently issued by the DCLG.  Those were all indications of the fact that local authority treasury management remained a high profile activity.  

The Treasury & Insurance Manager explained that the Council had an operational borrowing limit as set by the council.  He advised that the Council had exceeded that limit for a couple of days at the end of March but that it had remained well below the authorised borrowing limit.

The Committee were satisfied that such occasions would arise from time to time and that the Council had to remain transparent in its financial dealings.

RESOLVED – (1) That Report RD.75/09 be received and the Prudential Indicators noted as at 31 December 2009.

(2) That the Executive be informed that the Audit Committee had considered the quarterly report on Treasury Transactions and was satisfied that the Council had acted in good faith and decisions had been made fully in accordance with Council policy.







